

Hyflex Mini-Reunion Update September 30 – October 2

Dear .

Register Now!

The **Virtual** portion of the mini-reunion will run from 11:30 to 3:30 Eastern on **Saturday**, **October 1**.

The **in-person** portion of the mini-reunion will be held from **Friday**, **September 30 – Sunday**, **October 2**.

If you have not yet registered, please click on the Registration button on the Mini-Reunion page for the 2022 Sep mini.

After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the meeting.

For those attending in person, please complete the In-Person registration form and send, with payment, to Maynard Wheeler at PO Box 538, Grantham, NH 03753, by **September 10**. (Maynard's cell phone is 404-217-1089.

We have already Registered 32 and 14 will attend in person,

Mike Harrity, Dartmouth Athletics Director

We are delighted that the first Haldeman Family Director of Athletics and Recreation, Mike Harrity, is looking forward to meeting with the Class of '61 at our mini-reunion on Saturday. Because of his busy schedule, he will be the first speaker after the open-mike session, at noon Eastern. So, don't be late joining the mini-reunion!

President Phil Hanlon stated, "Mike is a visionary leader who brings more than two decades of hands-on experience to Dartmouth's varsity, club, and recreational sports programs. He is a student of leadership with a deep commitment to the health and well-being



of athletes and those who support them and to diversity, inclusion, and gender equity in athletics. I am delighted to welcome Mike to Dartmouth."

Harrity will oversee Dartmouth's Division 1 varsity program of 35 teams and all club sports, physical education, recreation, fitness, and intramural programs. In addition, he will manage Dartmouth's athletics staff and facilities and ensure the department's compliance with all athletics rules and regulations.

"I am honored to be named the Haldeman Family Director. Coming to Dartmouth is the opportunity of a lifetime," said Harrity. "I'm grateful for so many friends and mentors who have invested in my growth and sharpened my ability to serve the students, coaches, and staff I've worked alongside for more than two decades. I have great reverence for Dartmouth's tradition of student-athlete excellence and look forward to building on the momentum Interim Director Peter Roby '79 has created to carry on the important work of gender equity and elevating all we do in Dartmouth athletics."

Prior to joining Dartmouth, Mike spent two years at West Point where he had direct responsibility for several of the day-to-day functions of the 30-team, 1,100-cadet-athlete department—including as lead executive for the annual Army-Navy football game—and played a key role in strategizing a \$95 million capital campaign to improve the academy's historic Michie Stadium.

Before West Point, Harrity served eight years as senior associate athletics director and one year as associate athletics director for student-athlete development and community programming at the University of Notre Dame. There, among other accomplishments, he partnered with the university counseling center to create dedicated counseling and

sport psychologists, helped establish a leadership academy for student-athletes, and partnered to create Notre Dame's first student-athlete accessible study-abroad program.

<u>In-Person Schedule</u>

For those attending in person, the schedule is:

Friday, Sept. 30

- 5:00 PM: Cocktails and dinner at Hanover Inn
- 7:00 PM: Football game vs. Penn

Saturday, Oct. 1

- 11:30 AM: Hyflex mini-reunion and box lunch
- 4:00 PM: Gathering at Frost statue
- 6:00 PM: Wine/beer and dinner, DOC House

Sunday, Oct. 2

• 9:00 AM: Breakfast at Hanover Inn